
MIAMI VALLEY GUILD BOARD MINUTES 
September 13, 2022     5:30 P.M. 

Knob Prairie United Church   Enon, Ohio 
  
ATTENDEES:         
                    Gorby        Deb G. 
                  Shelly B.      Kim G. 
                   Sandy H.    Tere H. 
                     Carol G.     Nancy W. 
  
Meeting called to order. 
Minutes read of July 12, 2022 Board meeting.   Approved. 
  
RETREAT: 

• There will be a committee meeting Monday, Sept 19, 2022 in Fairborn. 

• Reservations will be taken at the October meeting starting at 6 P.M. 

• Committee members will be able to pick a seat at Monday's meeting. 

• There is a $9 increase in the price. 

• Machine cleaning will be $75 for a standard machine; $95 for embroidery. 
  
COMMUNITY QUILTS: 

• Quilts were given to Hospice and Jeremiah's Closet. 

• Fairborn Women's Network needs baby quilts. 
  
VICE PRESIDENT: 

• At the October meeting demos will be done by Ann Mc., Kim G., Shelly B., 
Gorby. 

• October meeting will be starting at 6 P.M.  for Retreat registration. 

• The meeting will consist of: 
o Selling fabric bags 
o Scrap challenge 
o Sign-ups for retreat 
o Demos 
o Show and tell 
o Distribute block exchange for December  
o Pot luck dinner December 6 P.M. 

• No meeting in November. Knob Prairie is a polling place. 
  
MEMBERSHIP: 

• 83 attendees at the August meeting. 

• If people sign up for Retreat, dues have to be paid by January 2023. 

• Dues for 2023 will be $20. 

• Dues are half price after August 1. 



  
TREASURER: 

• Membership cards    $31 for 500.   Kim will handle. 

• Advertisers:  Barb C. was asked to get hold of vendors. Cost will be $20 a year 
for posting on guild’s website. 

• Quilt Show:   Shari B. and Gorby will be taken off bank signature cards. Following 
will be added:    

o EMILIE T. 
o MAGGIE M. 
o PEGGY D. 

 

• Quilt show is transferring $3000 for 2022 to the Guild. 

• Budget discussed for 2023: 
o Membership  $300 
o Quilts of Valor  $750 
o Community Quilts  $750 
o Meeting Rm Rental  $700 
o Programs         $4,000 

  
QUILTS OF VALOR: 

• The quilt that was given to the Beavercreek VFW auction to benefit the Dayton 
Honor Guard sold for $475. 

  
PRESIDENT: 

• Money received from the April basket was $75.80. 

• The donation basket will be at the Membership table starting in January 2023 
instead of it being passed around. 

• Nominations needed for President and Vice President. 

• The Board is the nominating committee. 

• In the By-laws it is stated that the V.P. is able to delegate  and oversee a team. 

• The V.P. gets workshops free. 

• Gorby announced that Quilting Christmas is going out of business; good sales. 
  
Motion to adjourn meeting by Deb G. Seconded by Gorby. Meeting adjourned at 6:40 
P.M. 
  
Respectfully submitted:   Nancy W.   Recording Secretary 


